June Business Meeting – Recorded and Posted on Town Website

Caroline Town Board Meeting Minutes of June 21, 2023
The Town Board Business Meeting was held hybrid at the Caroline Town Hall and was called to order at 7:06 p.m. by Supr. Witmer

Attendance: 							
Supervisor Mark Witmer			
Councilmember Cal Snow
Councilmember Tim Murray		
Councilmember Kate Kelley-Mackenzie 
	
Recording Secretary: 
Jessie Townsend, Town Clerk

Public Present:  7  Zoom:  _0   
[bookmark: _Hlk512969905]Supr. Witmer announced that the Business Meeting will be postponed this evening due to no internet access. He opened the meeting in order to make a budget adjustment and authorize payment of town bills.  
Resolution 90 of 2023. Budget Amendment 
Motion by:  Witmer	Second:  Murray  
Resolved, the Caroline Town Board makes the following budget amendments:
$43,984.90	Increase SL1-3089; Increase SL1-5182.4 - LED Streetlight project
$9,403.65	Increase A3089; Increase A8989.41 - Fire Station LED lights
Motion carried.
Ayes:	Witmer, Snow, Murray, Kelley-Mackenzie
Nays:	None

Resolution 91 of 2023. Approval of Vouchers for Payment of Town Bills
Motion by:  Witmer	Second:  Murray  
Resolved, the Caroline Town Board approves payment of audited vouchers for bills in the amounts of $19,627.34 for the General Fund, $40,212.29 for the Highway Fund, and $218.68 for the Streetlight Fund. 
Motion carried.
Ayes:	Witmer, Snow, Murray, Kelley-Mackenzie
Nays:	None
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Supr. Witmer and seconded by Clm. Kelley-Mackenzie and carried unanimously at 7:10 p.m.

----Meeting Adjourned---- 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jessie Townsend, Town Clerk 
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